
             Hoover First     

  United Methodist Church 

April 2024 

Reaching out to all people, inviting them  

to experience the love of Jesus Christ 



The Staff Who Serve Hoover First 

Rev. Jimmy Bassham,  Pastor        

 You can contact  pastor at:   

Church- (205)822-8099  or  (256) 612-0403    

E-mail - jimmy.bassham@umcna.org     

Frances Gable Business Manager, finance@hooverfirstumc.org 

Tammi Powell– Music Director  

Connie Logan-Organist Joyce Godwin - Harpist       

Spencer Lotz —Sound Technician  

Office e-mail: finance@hooverfirstumc.org  web site:  www.hooverfirstumc.org 

      SUNDAY SCHEDULE–November 2023    

                       10:00-11:00               Worship in Sanctuary 

Greeters: Billie Hayes & Larry Brasher            Church Attendance:  Billie Hayes             

Trustee Lock up: Larry Brasher                         Worship : Karon Bailey                                                  

 Security: Larry Brasher                                                           

      

 

 

SENIORS MEETING 

First Seniors will meet Wednesday,  April 17, at 1100 a.m. 

Covered dish lunch, bring enough to share.   Meat and dessert  

will be furnished.    

Program brought by Joey Hale who will tell his life story. 



 

Adult Sunday School 
 
You are cordially invited to  join  this class which meets at 9:00 on 
Sunday mornings.  It is open to adults of all ages. There are four 
teachers that each teach one Sunday a month. There is no class on 
the 5th Sunday. 

              

      “Our Prayers”   
      

 Temmi Bibb, friend of Wilson    Pat and Tom Temple 

  & Eleanor Talmadge      Reese Wilson, friend of  
 Ruth Nolen        Barbara Assell 

 Robin Allison, sister in law of Laurel Hoag  Len Rhodes, daughter of Nell Howel-
 Teresa Wood       Carol Collier 

 Tom and Dinah Remington,    Ally Welch, friend of Jan Hizlip 

  friends of Barbara Assell    Debbie Jones, daughter of   

 Mike Chumley, friend of Jeff  Haizlip      Lorene Bates  

 Nell Howell       Emma Janik, granddaughter 

 Lori Mitchell, friend of Sherri Bassham     Of Barbara Assell 

 Kathy and Bill Fills friends of Nell Howell       

Men’s Group 

Monthly Breakfast:  8:00 Saturday,  April 20th  

Cracker Barrel on Hwy 119 in Pelham 

New Choir Opportunity 

We would like to welcome you to sing with us. Members now have a choice of re-

hearsal times:  9:15 AM on Sunday mornings OR 4:00 pm on Sunday afternoon. If 

you have questions or would like to join, please contact Tammi at 205-533-3333 or 

magiccitymusicstudio@yahoo.com.  



NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 

 Nell Howell  6th  Chelsea Lawes 14t 

      APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

 Barbara Marston  April  3 Susan Worthington April 26 

 Tammi Powell  April 16 Teresa Wood  April 29 

 Sherri Bassham  April 19 

              

   THANK YOU!!! 

 The Trustee and Finance Committee want to extend a 

 huge Hoover First thank you to everyone that made a 

 special donation to help fund a new furnace for the Sunday 

 School wing and narthex.  The cost to replace the furnace 

 was $2,400 (this was a considerably lower amount than 

 the original quote.)  Due to everyone’s generosity, the 

 church successfully raised  $3,155.00!!!  The surplus funds 

 will  help fund other church improvement/maintenance 

 projects the Trustee committee has planned for this year. 

 Thank you, again. 

    

      UPCOMING APRIL EVENTS 

 Plan now to participate! 

 *Non-Perishable Food Drive starting April 7.     New Date:  

    Moving from fall to spring because demand for 

     donations is stronger. 

 *Kick-Off for Sunday, Mother’s Day Recognition will start 

     on April 1st. 

 *Women’s 6 week Bible Study led by Sherri Bassham will 

    Start on Tuesday, April 23rd at 10:00 AM, lunch following. 

 


